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November 16, 2023
 
 

Audrey Y. Davis
Director
Defense Finance and Accounting Service
 
Dear Ms. Davis:
 

The United States Office of Government Ethics (OGE) has completed its review of the
Defense Finance and Accounting Service’s ethics program. The primary purpose of the review
was to assess the ethics program’s compliance with applicable requirements and, if
appropriate, recommend corrective action. Our review report is attached and will be posted on
OGE’s website.

 
I appreciate the courtesies extended to the OGE program review staff. If you would

like to discuss the report, please contact me at 202-482-9224 or at dachrist@oge.gov
 
Sincerely,

 
Dale Christopher
Deputy Director
Compliance Division
 
Attachment
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From: Dale A. Christopher
To:
Subject: 2024 Small Business Administration Final Inspection Report
Date: Wednesday, November 15, 2023 4:50:04 PM
Attachments: image001.png

2024 SBA Final Inspection Report.pdf
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The Honorable Isabella Guzman
Administrator
Small Business Administration
 
Dear Ms. Guzman:

 
The United States Office of Government Ethics (OGE) has completed its inspection of the Small Business Administration’s ethics

program. The primary purpose of the inspection was to assess the ethics program’s compliance with applicable requirements and, if
appropriate, recommend corrective action. Our review report is attached and will be posted on OGE’s website.

I appreciate the courtesies extended to the OGE program review staff. If you would like to discuss the report, please contact me at 202-
482-9224 or at dachrist@oge.gov.

 
 

Sincerely,
 
 
 

Dale Christopher
Deputy Director for Compliance

 
Attachment
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From: Dale A. Christopher
To: Lopez-Suarez, Lisa
Bcc: Michelle M. Walker
Subject: 2024 Small Business Administration Final Report
Date: Wednesday, November 15, 2023 4:49:31 PM
Attachments: 2024 SBA Final Inspection Report.pdf
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Lisa Lopez-Suarez
Designated Agency Ethics Official
Small Business Administration
 
Dear Ms. Lopez-Suarez:

 
The United States Office of Government Ethics (OGE) has completed its inspection of the Small Business Administration’s ethics

program. The primary purpose of the inspection was to assess the ethics program’s compliance with applicable requirements and, if
appropriate, recommend corrective action. Our review report is attached and will be posted on OGE’s website.

 
I appreciate the courtesies extended to the OGE program review staff. If you would like to discuss the report, please contact me at 202-

482-9224 or at dachrist@oge.gov.
 
 

Sincerely,
 
 
 

Dale Christopher
Deputy Director for Compliance

 
Attachment
 



From: Dale A. Christopher
To:
Bcc: David M. Levenson
Subject: U.S. Office of Government Ethics - Inspection Report
Date: Tuesday, November 7, 2023 12:49:54 PM
Attachments: 2023 U.S. Access Board Inspection Report.pdf

 
November 7, 2023

 
 
Dr. Sachin Dev Pavithran
Executive Director
U.S. Access Board
 
 
Dear Dr. Pavithran:
 

The United States Office of Government Ethics (OGE) has completed its review of the
U.S. Access Board’s ethics program.  The primary purpose of the review was to assess the
ethics program’s compliance with applicable requirements and, if appropriate, recommend
corrective action. Our review report is attached and will be posted on OGE’s website.  

 
If you would like to discuss the report, please contact me at 202-482-9224 or at

dachrist@oge.gov.  
 
 

Sincerely,
 
 
 

Dale Christopher
Deputy Director for Compliance

 
 

 
 

Attachment
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From: Dale A. Christopher
To: Elizabeth D. Horton
Subject: This might be a good one to share
Date: Thursday, November 2, 2023 5:18:24 PM
Attachments: FINAL 2022 Dept of Agriculture Report.pdf

Lemme know if you want more or a different one.
 
Chip



From: Dale A. Christopher
To:
Cc: Jaideep Mathai
Subject: OGE Ethics Program Inspection Report: Equal Employment Opportunity Commission
Date: Thursday, November 2, 2023 4:11:16 PM
Attachments: 2023 EEOC Inspection Report.pdf
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November 2, 2023
 
 

Carol Miaskoff
Designated Agency Ethics Official
Equal Employment Opportunity Commission
 
Dear Ms. Miaskoff:
 

The United States Office of Government Ethics (OGE) has completed its inspection of
the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission’s ethics program. The primary purpose of
the inspection was to assess the ethics program’s compliance with applicable requirements
and, if appropriate, recommend corrective action. Our inspection report is attached and will be
posted on OGE’s website.

 
I appreciate the courtesies extended to the OGE program review staff. If you would

like to discuss the report, please contact me at 202-482-9224 or at dachrist@oge.gov.
 
Sincerely,

 
Dale Christopher
Director
Compliance Division
 
Attachment
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From: Dale A. Christopher
To:
Subject: Ethics Program Review Report
Date: Thursday, November 2, 2023 4:08:53 PM
Attachments: 2023 EEOC Inspection Report.pdf
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November 2, 2023
 
 

Joyce Willoughby
Inspector General
Equal Employment Opportunity Commission
 
Dear Ms. Willoughby:
 

The United States Office of Government Ethics (OGE) has completed its inspection of
the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission’s ethics program. The primary purpose of
the inspection was to assess the ethics program’s compliance with applicable requirements
and, if appropriate, recommend corrective action. Our inspection report is attached and will be
posted on OGE’s website.

 
If you would like to discuss the report, please contact me at 202-482-9224 or at

dachrist@oge.gov.
 
Sincerely,

 
Dale Christopher
Director
Compliance Division
 
Attachment
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From: Dorsey, Osasu Z. EOP/WHO
To: Dale A. Christopher
Subject: RE: Introduction - Osasu Dorsey (WH Ethics Official)
Date: Thursday, December 14, 2023 12:03:11 PM

Thanks for this additional information, Chip!
Osasu
 

From: Dale A. Christopher <dachrist@oge.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, December 14, 2023 11:50 AM
To: Dorsey, Osasu Z. EOP/WHO 
Subject: RE: Introduction - Osasu Dorsey (WH Ethics Official)
 
Hi Osasu,
 
Great just speaking with you.  Per the “spreadsheet,” we have NOT reviewed the OVP program.  

 If I understand correctly, at least some portions of the OVP program
are managed separately/independently from WHO, so irrespective of timing, the reviews will likely
result in separate reports.
 
Regards,
 
Chip
 

From: Dorsey, Osasu Z. EOP/WHO  
Sent: Tuesday, December 12, 2023 8:55 PM
To: Dale A. Christopher <dachrist@oge.gov>
Subject: RE: Introduction - Osasu Dorsey (WH Ethics Official)
 
That works great, Chip. Thank you.
Osasu
 

From: Dale A. Christopher <dachrist@oge.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, December 12, 2023 10:50 AM
To: Dorsey, Osasu Z. EOP/WHO < >
Subject: RE: Introduction - Osasu Dorsey (WH Ethics Official)
 
Hi Osasu,
 
Thanks so much for getting back to me. Will Thursday at 11:30 still work?
 
Chip
 

From: Dorsey, Osasu Z. EOP/WHO < > 
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Sent: Monday, December 11, 2023 8:29 PM
To: Dale A. Christopher <dachrist@oge.gov>
Subject: RE: Introduction - Osasu Dorsey (WH Ethics Official)
 
Hi Chip! Apologies for the delayed response here. Many thanks for your note and glad to be
reconnected. I welcome the opportunity to connect with you on this OGE function. Could this
Thursday between 11:30 to 1 or Friday between 11:30-4 work?
Osasu

From: Dale A. Christopher <dachrist@oge.gov> 
Sent: Friday, December 1, 2023 1:44 PM
To: Dorsey, Osasu Z. EOP/WHO <
Subject: RE: Introduction - Osasu Dorsey (WH Ethics Official)
 
Hello, Osasu:
 
Chip Christopher from OGE here.  Anjali promised that she would let you know I would be reaching
out to you (so I hope she did ).
 
I was wondering if you will have some time early next week for a brief chat? I’d like to talk you for a
bit about OGE’s program review function.
 
Please let me know and have a great weekend!
 
Chip Christopher
Deputy Director for Compliance
OGE
 

From: Dorsey, Osasu Z. EOP/WHO > 
Sent: Thursday, July 13, 2023 10:01 AM
To: David J. Apol <djapol@oge.gov>; Deborah J. Bortot <djbortot@oge.gov>; Christopher J. Swartz
<cjswartz@oge.gov>; Christie Chung <cchung@oge.gov>; Christie Chung <cchung@oge.gov>;
Megan V. Granahan <mvgranah@oge.gov>; Dale A. Christopher <dachrist@oge.gov>
Cc: Dorsey, Osasu Z. EOP/WHO < >
Subject: Introduction - Osasu Dorsey (WH Ethics Official)
 
OGE Colleagues - Good morning. I wanted to take a moment to (re)introduce myself to you. This
week, I joined the White House Counsel’s Office, taking over Anjali Phillips’ portfolio, including
serving as your primary WHCO point of contact for ethics matters. I have had the pleasure of
meeting and working with several of you and I look forward to working with all of you.
 
I worked for just over 13 years as an attorney and ethics official in various federal government
agencies, including as an ADAEO. I was most recently a Biden-Harris Administration political
appointee Chief Counsel at the Department of Transportation’s Pipeline and Hazardous Materials
Safety Administration. In the coming days/weeks, looking to connect with you (separately/jointly –
deferring to you on what’s best and most appropriate) to touch base as I get up to speed in this new
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role. Please let me know your availability and can set something up.  Thank you.
 
Osasu
 
Osasu Dorsey
Senior Associate Counsel to the President
Special Assistant to the President

 

OGE Confidential Notice: This message may contain Controlled Unclassified Information (CUI) that
requires safeguarding or dissemination control under applicable law, regulation, or Government-
wide policy. This email, including all attachments, may constitute a Federal record or other
Government property that is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is
addressed. If you are not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering
the transmission to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination,
distribution, copying or use of this email or its contents is strictly prohibited. If you have received this
email in error, please notify the sender by responding to the email and then immediately delete the
email.

 

OGE Confidential Notice: This message may contain Controlled Unclassified Information (CUI) that
requires safeguarding or dissemination control under applicable law, regulation, or Government-
wide policy. This email, including all attachments, may constitute a Federal record or other
Government property that is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is
addressed. If you are not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering
the transmission to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination,
distribution, copying or use of this email or its contents is strictly prohibited. If you have received this
email in error, please notify the sender by responding to the email and then immediately delete the
email.

OGE Confidential Notice: This message may contain Controlled Unclassified Information (CUI) that
requires safeguarding or dissemination control under applicable law, regulation, or Government-
wide policy. This email, including all attachments, may constitute a Federal record or other
Government property that is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is
addressed. If you are not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering
the transmission to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination,
distribution, copying or use of this email or its contents is strictly prohibited. If you have received this
email in error, please notify the sender by responding to the email and then immediately delete the
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email.




